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CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
July 10, 2018

Council Present: Public in Attendance
Brad Smith Matt Wenick

Sue Holliday

Barbara Northington

Melissa Pettyjohn

Lilly Foster

City Manager/Recorder Raamin Burrell
Minutes taken and recorded by Raamin Burrell

Meeting called to order by Mayor Smith at 6:00 p.m.

Open Floor: Mayor Smith read the agenda item aloud. City Manager Burrell
asked the Council for permission to use the Cook Shack at the City Park for the purpose
of housing an air compressor for airbrushing temporary tattoos during the Bicycle Rides
Northwest event on the coming weekend. No objections were noted. Councilor
Pettyjohn asked about catering and foods during the event. City Manager Burrell
explained that Jim Moore, the director for BRNW, had already been in contact with both
the Bear Valley Store and now the Grandma’s Truck N’ Kitchen for food services.
Councilor Holliday asked how long ago they’d made those arrangements? The last
known information on that was from a couple of months ago. Councilor Holliday stated
that the original plans for the Store to BBQ for the riders was made by a former
employee and Tonya Holliday, the store owner, wasn’t notified until more recently. Due
to conflicting schedules and lack of staff, she doubted that the Store would be able to
have a BBQ on that Saturday, but they would have to see. Councilor Holliday said that
there had been some mention about having the cook shack open during the event, but
she didn’t know what was going on with that information. City Manager Burrell stated
that she had originally suggested that the golf course could raise money by having the
cook shack open during the event, but no one seemed interested in participating.
Councilor Pettyjohn asked how many riders were coming through and where they were
traveling during the ride? Last estimate was close to 400 but it depends on how many
actually show up to the event, including staff, porters, vendors, etc.

Matt Wenick asked when the City would be starting on the roads in the Shirttail
Creek subdivision? City Manager Burrell said that at some point this fall the roadway
would at least be cleared. Councilor Pettyjohn asked when the construction part of the
Wastewater Facility Plan go out for contractor bid? City Manager Burrell informed the
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Council that the engineering and planning was almost finished. It had a couple of final
steps through the state for final approval, then the project will go out for bid. We're
hoping for it to go out by the end of August. Councilor Pettyjohn voiced a concern that
the sewer wouldn’t be ready for the Subdivision by fall of 2019 and then what would the
City do since we’ve already put that in the RFP’s? City Manager Burrell explained that
the project has an end date of next fall due to the financing contracts. Once there is a
contractor, then they will be on contract to finish within that deadline. It’s already
planned that most, if not all, of the construction and work on the project will start as
soon as the ground can be dug next spring. Mr. Wenick added that if it wasn’t done
within the time stated on the RFP for the Subdivision lots, then it would be a breach of
contract by the City and there would be repercussions. City Manager Burrell said that
all of the conditions would be included in the contract with the contractors, but as we
don’t have either yet, then we would have to wait and see. Councilor Northington stated
that if it's not finished “on-time”, then there’s nothing that can done. You can’t fault
anyone for not being able to complete the work (on a subdivision lot) or be able to hook
up to city services if the work can’t be finished by next fall. While that’s true, City
Manager Burrell added that if a contractor signed a contract stating that they would be
finished by the proposed deadline, that that opens up the contractor to be sued by the
subdivision property owners and the City for a breach of contract. Mr. Wenick corrected
that statement by saying that the property owners would have nothing to do with
contractor but would be able to sue the City for breach of contract of the proposal and
that the city would impose a daily fine against the contractor until work was completed.
He cited his experience with contractors in his job. Councilor Pettyjohn stated that
hopefully it wouldn’t come to that and that everything would be done on time. City
Manager Burrell stated that there is some work that can be pre-done by the City and the
contractor before winter sets in, but paths for the sewer lines are all specifically
engineered as it’s a gravity-fed system.

Approval of June 12th, 2018 Minutes: Mayor Smith read the agenda item
aloud and confirmed that all Councilors had read the minutes. He asked if there were
any corrections or changes needed. None noted. Mayor Smith called for a motion to
accept and sign the minutes for the June 12th, 2018 Council meeting.

-Councilor Northington made the motion, Councilor Pettyjohn seconded it. All
in favor, motion passed to approve and sign the minutes.

Approval of June 25, 2018 Minutes: Mayor Smith read the agenda item
aloud and confirmed that all Councilors had read the minutes. He asked if there were
any corrections or changes needed. None noted. Mayor Smith called for a motion to
accept and sign the minutes for the June 25t, 2018 Council meeting.

-Councilor Holliday made the motion, Councilor Northington seconded it. All in
Jfavor, motion passed to approve and sign the minutes.






